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September 2022 

 On The Level  
    At Old Town Lodge 

September Stated Meeting Present were 23 masons, 1 char-
ter member,1 visitor, 1 60-year mason, 1 50-year mason , 10 25
-year masons, 11 -past masters, 4 veterans/1st responders,. 3 
petitions for degrees were received.   Three petitions for de-
grees were received. _WB J Wages 

Please help by notifying 
us  of anyone  needing to 
be listed here 

Sick and bereaved 
Ray Pope  

Paul  Manual 

Marvin Hanks 

Bill Moon (wife ill)   

Tim Disher 

Jimmy Fearington.  

Don Collins   

James Lesley (wife) 

Clay Tatum 

 

 

Tree removal Report 

Brothers:  

WM Todd Leinbach  SW Tyler Leinbach 

JW Chad Leinbach W Tom Hauser Jr.   

W Glenn Romesburg Don Anderson 

Jamie Kimbrell         Henry Bowman 

Don Collins 

We removed three White Pine trees on Saturday 8/20/2022 

Lots of hard work by the crew with no injuries! 

A big thank you to Brother Henry Bowman who hauled five 
loads of brush and logs to his farm. W Brother Scott McNeely 
loaned his dump trailer as well. The neighbors were very appre-
ciative of the cleanup and savings.  

Good deeds and good fellowship for sure. We saved the neigh-
bors $750 and our lodge $2,150 from the lowest estimates._WB 
J Wages 

George A. Salmons   4 
 Billy C. Walters      7 
 J. "Ron" Dellinger  7 

 Wayne T. Pfaff Jr  13 
 Larry C. Fulp Jr     13 

 William D. Sheets  20 

 Terry L. Bralley    21  

October   Birthdays 

Junior Warden Chad Leinbach and his minions served a 
delicious and filling meal before the stated meeting Tuesday 
night. The menu was country fried steak with potatoes, broccoli 
& cheese casserole and a roll. The dessert was homemade fruit 
cobblers with ice cream. Several guests,  who have expressed an 
interest in Masonry, joined us for dinner._WB J Wages 

Food for Masonic thought Old Town Lodge #751 hosted a pancake supper for the vet-
erans and first responders in our community. Almost a 
dozen Masons met Saturday afternoon to prepare the meal so 
that our guests could enjoy hot pancakes, a variety of toppings 
including a homemade blueberry compote, chocolate chips, 
and whipped cream. We were also able to offer moose sausage 
and locally sourced country sausage. A lot of work went into 
the pancake supper, but it was a successful evening. _ P Tutherow  

Round the farm Maintenance.  

In the realm of maintenance, or would it be renovation, is our 
two rest rooms. The committee is beginning to make serious 
recommendations for a two phased approach to a complete 
renovation: get the necessaries first then do the niceties. _WB J 
Wages 

We have in-house  bicycles for "Bikes for Books" which will 
be distributed to the children who participate in the program. 
There have been more than a few comments on how nice these 
bikes are!  Thanks to WB Danny Wingo for procuring them at 
a great price. _ P Tutherow 

The OES is to perform a professional Fall Cleanup of the 

lodge temple interior. Thank you OES. _WB J Wages 

Entered Apprentices Reginald Fowler, and  Dean 
Muhlenberg were examined by coach Tom Hauser Jr pm 
during the Stated Meeting. Worshipful Master Todd Leinbach 
was pleased to proclaim, from the East, that they have demon-
strated suitable proficiency in this degree and will both be 
passed to Fellowcraft. An Emergent Communication for this 
purpose has been announced for September 27th. Pictured left 
to right, Bro Muhlenberg, Bro Fowler and Sr Deacon Andrew 
Leinbach. _ P Tutherow 

“A secret between two is a secret of God; a secret between 

three is everybody’s secret.”  



 
The Chapter only had one meeting this month since Labor Day was on the first Monday. But we 

did get to attend Camp Gray Rock “Under the Big Top Craft Fair”. It was soon much fun to be 

able to see so many of our Sisters and Brothers we have not seen in two years. The craft 

tables, auction and the meals made a profit of $28,825.47. The 8 th District which is our district 

came in second in the totals for the auction making a profit of $995.00. It was such a beautiful 

weekend to have the craft fair! 

The Worthy Grand Matron rescheduled her Official Visit on Saturday, September 24, 2022, 

7:00pm with the dinner at 5:30pm. The Official Visit will take place on Saturday, October 22, 

2022, 7:00pm, with the dinner to begin at 5:30pm. The new cutoff date for reservations for the 

dinner will be Monday, October 17, 2022. The price of the dinner will be $15.00 per person. 

Please remit to: Sue Frye PO Box 111 Terrell NC 28682. 

Please remember the Official Inspection will be at the stated meeting, October 17, 2022, 

7:30pm. 

The Chapter voted to present the Altar Bible to Sister Amy-Jo Fischer, Grand Conductress, when 

she is installed as Worthy Grand Matron of the Grand Chapter of NC. We are so honored to 

have her as a member of our chapter. 

See you at Chapter! 

OLD TOWN CHAPTER NO. 355 

September 2022  

Dinner at September OTL  stated  

OTL Bikes For Books  



Winston Salem Assembly #37 IORG   

August 2022 

As usual for this Assembly of Rainbow Girls, we have been very busy this month of September. Right after the last newsletter,  our 8 
Ladies served dinner for the Kernersville Chapter of OES for their Official Visit of the Worthy Grand Matron, Sister Ellen Brooks 
and the Worth Grand Patron, Brother Mike Underwood. They worked together to serve everyone and also clean the tables once 
dinner was over. Sister Marjorie, WM and Sister Ellen, WGM both thanked them for their smiles and job well done! They wore 
their aprons they had painted at a camping trip up to Green Acres.   
 
Then on September 10th,  10 Ladies were  driven to Dunn, NC for our Statewide School of Instruction. This was the first one at-
tended by our new members due to not having one last year. I think they learned a lot.  
 
As three ongoing projects continue, we are collecting aluminum cans (and pop tops), selling beautiful handmade Rainbow book-
marks and selling the delicious varieties of meat sticks from Country Meats. We are always willing to pick up the cans, or bring the 
bookmarks and meat sticks to your meetings if you prefer. We certainly Appreciate all your support!!!!  
 
The next exciting project is our Annual Trunk or Treat being held on Country Club Road at the Masonic Center on Sunday October 
30th from 3-6. There will be candy, face painting,  hot dogs and drinks, cotton candy and a kid friendly movie, all for free!!!! We're 
hoping you will bring your children and Grands to have a fun time and hopefully we might get some new Rainbow and DeMolay 
members, too!!!!  
 
This weekend the Ladies are traveling to the Asheboro ZOO, where they will be part of a class at 10:30 organized by our NC Miss 
Service. Her project is helping protect all our wildlife over our State. She has numerous projects for each Assembly to take part in 
through the year: re: taking a park or nature trail and picking up litter, making treats for the animals in shelters, etc. They will have 
more details when they return Sat afternoon  
 
We Appreciate being in your newsletter to get the word out to our community that Rainbow in WS is alive and well!!! But, just like 
most of our other Fraternal organizations, we NEED new members. Please reach out to your friends and families to send new pro-
spects to this fun event so they can get excited about us, too!!!! Very few who experience our love and service ever turn away! It's 
contagious in such a wonderful way!!!!  
 
Until next time, in Rainbow Love and Service,           
  Ms Judy, MA 



5112 N Causeway Rd 
Winston Salem, NC 27106 
PO Box 14 
Bethania NC 27010 

Phone: 336-837-4773   

Old Town Lodge 

We are on the Web! 

https://751-nc.ourlodgepage.com/ 
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Regular practice on Tuesdays 6:00, if no 

meeting is scheduled; special practice on Sun-

day before degrees. Contact WM Todd Lein-

bach for details    @ 336-416-9614 or  

tl5871@bellsouth 

     

 

Sept 30-Oct 1 Grand Lodge Of NC Annual Communication   

Sept 27th @ 7:30pm Fellowcraft Degree  

Oct 18th @ 7:30pm  OTL Stated Meeting  Dinner @ 6:30 PM         

Nov 15th @ 7:30pm OTL Stated Meeting  Dinner @ 6:30 PM  Officer Elections - Raffle Sale Due  

Dec 20th @ 7:30pm OTL Stated Meeting  Dinner @ 6:30 PM   

  

 

Who to Contact: 

Old Town Lodge Contact:  Sect. Scott Horn contact 336-721-0414  

Order of the Eastern Star:  Sue Frye - W M  shfrye@charter.net     

Order of the Amaranth:  H.L. Anne C Hauser kidron1914@aol.com       336-816-3201                     

International order of DeMolay (Boys 12-21):      WB Alan Willard  awilliard9599@gmail.com 

International Order of Rainbow (Girls 11-20):    Judy Sigmon  cdarn98@aol.com  336 816 0627   

Lodge Phone Number                                 336-837-4773  

Old Town Lodge Brothers Membership Web Page:   https://751-nc.ourlodgepage.com/ 
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